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To date clubs in 105SC have donated approximately £13500 for Lions Brain Tumour 
Research.  The running total of donations from clubs in the Multiple District 105 is 
approx £57000. I would like to say a big thank you to clubs who have supported this 
worthwhile cause. We have a long way to go but I am sure that we will get to our 
target of £1million. 
 
By Convention I will have made contact, either via zone or club meetings, with 49 of 
the 63 clubs in the District.  I have been asked challenging questions from several 
clubs and have tried my best to find the answers to give them. 
 
The Christmas card appeal went incredibly well and many clubs in our district 
supported this initiative. We sold out in early November and next year it is hoped that 
there will be more designs to choose from and the order forms will be circulated at an 
earlier date. This is a great way for individuals to support the cause. 
 
Monthly newsletters have been sent to all clubs via the District Secretary informing 
them of national events that members can participate in. 
 
I have attended monthly zoom meetings with the other Brain Tumour Research 
Officers to keep up to date with the progress of the appeal. 
 
I have a number of Lions/Brain Tumour Research badges, based on the logo that can 
be procured for a suggested donation of £5.  
 
If clubs wish to donate they can do so via our District Treasurer ensuing he knows that 
the donation is for Lions/Brain Tumour Research.  If anyone wishes to make a personal 
donation please let me know and I will send them the details of how to pay.  
 
If anybody needs support with anything related to the Lions/Brain Tumour Research 
partnership please contact me: 
 
 
Sandra Manktelow 
Brain Tumour Research Officer 105SC 
s.m.manktelow@gmail.com  
 
 

 
 

 


